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The Board of Directors Meeting of Morton’s Point Ltd meet at the Essex Golf & Country Club
on June 7th, 1932 8:30 PM where they discussed the financial loss for the previous year due to
low attendance. The financial statements were to be sent to the shareholders for discussion. Miss
Clara H. Johnson, the assistant to the Secretary, was rewarded for her valuable services and on a
motion from Mr. W. H. Isaacs seconded by Dr. L. D. Hogan she was awarded a $20.00 gold
piece for the same.

The Annual General Meeting of the Shareholders followed at 9: PM . The financial statements
showing the loss for 1931 were inspected and accepted. The Secretary discussed the
correspondence he had been carrying on with the Parry Sound District concerning the advertised
sale of the Company’s property for tax. There was no threat to the Patent (lease) at this point but
the fact it was advertised for sale by the government could have been a problem.

The Department of Games and Fisheries restocked the lake with two hundred thousand (200,000)
Pickerel Fry in the spring of 1932.

Mr. James Bayne had sent a letter to the Club asking if he could have use of one of the Camp
canoes and this was granted by the members. They sent him a letter stating he could use a canoe
and thanked him for the many courtesies he extended to the Camp over the years.

The matter of low attendance was discussed fully and many ways to improve the situation were
put forth. The matter was gone into very thoroughly and it was finally moved by Mr. A. D. W.
Leach seconded by Mr. H. T. Guest that it was the opinion of the meeting that a Camp be opened
as a mixed Camp, commencing July 9th, 1932, or such other date that may be decided, provided a
sufficient number of members were interested in this period, and that it continue as a mixed camp
until August the 5th, 1932. After August the 5th, the Camp would return to it’s original format of
males only. A committee was established, W. H. Isaacs and E. F. Ladore, to canvas the
membership to ascertain the number of people who would be in Camp for the 1932 season.

Mr. Don McGregor, who had been in Camp for his first visit in the 1931 season, thanked the
Members on his behalf and for other guests for the groups hospitality during their time in Camp.

The newly elected Board meet at 10:30 PM to set up positions. Mr. J. R. Coate was reelected
President.

The financial statement for the end of 1932 showed a gain of $75.06 for the year. Although small
it was better than the loss reported in 1931.
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